PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

FRIDAY 27 January 2012
PRESENT

Frank Havard (Chairman), Keith Boothman, Christine Boothman, 

Jo Hartley, Elaine Hartshorne, Susan Elwood, Margaret Baines, 
June Barrett, Trish Campbell

APOLOGIES

Mrs King, Margaret Cruden
1. Minutes of last meeting – matters arising
Feedback regarding the web site:-

Brilliant with useful links

Could we advertise web site on the JX board

Patient leaflet will have information in it regarding the web site

Could we put an A4 sign up in the waiting room advertising the web site

FH said that he felt the web site was quite wordy and there was a lot of information with a very small type face which may be difficult for anyone who is visually impaired

The group asked whether pictures of the staff could be put on the web site along with names and also a board be put in reception with names and pictures of staff

Some of the group had not been able to look at the web site so it was decided that they would look at it and feed back to the group at the next meeting.

2. Commissioning was discussed

FH expressed concern that patients would be worried about the care that they would receive

MAB to get back to the group with more information

3. Notice board

There is a notice board in reception which is no longer being used for magazines and which may be useful to advertise the patient participation group.  The group was asked to look at this board and come up with ideas of what to put on it.  
4. News letter

MB asked whether the group felt that they should put a news letter together to get information to patients about the patient participation group.  These could be put in the waiting room or given out with prescriptions.  The group were asked for their thoughts about this.  Things could be put in the news letter from community groups or things like KB and CB’s work for guide dogs.  Also it could be a way of getting information into the community.  

It was suggested that there be a compliments/suggestion box put in the waiting room and that the suggestions be discussed at the PPG meetings and put in the news letters.  

Ideas on articles, headings and clip art to be brought to the next meeting. 

5,
MB asked if the group felt able to hold fundraising events to financially support the PPG.  It was discussed that MB and JB had thought about holding evening groups in the surgery waiting area on things like ‘the journey of a prescription’ and that the group could ask for donations towards refreshments of tea or coffee.  This could be advertised on Radio Lancashire and in the waiting area and on the web site.  Anyone who would be interested in attending would have to ring and book a place and it was decided that around 50 people would be the maximum that could attend.  This idea was discussed and it was decided that it be given a go.  A date was set for the first evening meeting of Thursday 22 March 2012 at 6.30 pm.  Anyone who attends could be asked for their suggestion for further evening meetings.  The meetings could have question and answer sessions in them also.  Ideas that were discussed for the evening meetings were Guide dogs for the blind (KB and CB could get a guide dog to bring in and talk about their work), first responders (FH could get a paramedic to come in and give a talk), Choose and Book (referrals) could be discussed.
It was decided that at the next meeting the group would look at the suggestions that had been put in the suggestion box.  MB and JB will get this box sorted.  Also at the next meeting the group should feedback about ideas for the news letter.

Next meeting Fri 24 February 2012   2 pm

